
May 23, 2021 
Theodore S Wodoslawsky 
14564 Robert Drive 
Middleburg Heights, Ohio 44130 

Re: Ohio HB248 

Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the 
House Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony 
on House Bill 248. 

My name is Theodore Wodoslawsky and I am a Marketing Professional, father and 
grandfather. The reason I support House Bill 248 is because the right to decide what I 
and others put into our bodies is a fundamental human right. If the founding fathers of 
the United States had foreseen that someday we would be at this moment, they would 
have added the right to one’s dominion over their own body to The Bill of Rights. If we 
do not have the right to that, we are not living in a Republic anymore. 

Moreover, none of the vaccines being deployed in the USA, or anywhere in the world 
have been approved by the FDA. This is clearly stated on the information sheet 
provided by the manufacturers. As an example, this is from the Pfizer COVID-19 
Vaccine information sheet, “The Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 Vaccine is a vaccine and may 
prevent you from getting COVID-19. There is no U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA) 
approved vaccine to prevent COVID-19.” 
 

My sister, aged 64, received both doses of the Moderna COVID-19 Vaccine in 
February. After the second dose, she felt ill and was rushed to the hospital two days 
later with blood clots throughout her lungs. She came perilously close to dying. This 
event was a direct result of the Moderna vaccine. How do I know this? There is 
published literature on it. PEG (Polyethylene Glycol) is known to put people at risk for 
clotting disorders. The lipid nano particles in the vaccines are encased in PEG, a 
process known as PEGylation. My sister is not the only person who has experienced 
this “adverse event.” The VAERS database is rife with reports of blood clots from all the 
current covid vaccines. My sister’s reaction to the Moderna vaccine was compounded 
due to a genetic mutation, Prothrombin G20210A and the tendency to develop blood 
clots. This risk is nowhere to be found in any of the vaccine information. Blood clots are 
not the only risk to people receiving these vaccines. We are just beginning to see the 
adverse reactions from mRNA injections. 
 
We cannot allow people to be forced to make what could be a life and death decision 
under coercion. I believe that to be a violation of The Nuremburg Code.   

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and 
urgency of House Bill 248. 

Sincerely, 



Theodore Wodoslawsky 


